

Town Clerk: Mrs Elaine Hare

Council Offices Brownsfield Road Thatcham Berkshire RG18 3HF

Tel: 01635 863592 Fax: 01635 863843

e-mail: enquiries@thatchamtowncouncil.gov.uk website: www.thatchamtowncouncil.gov.uk

Mr. N. Stacey Principal Engineer, Projects Highways & Transport West Berkshire Council Faraday Road Newbury RG14 2AF

Our ref: EH/la/Planning

4th October, 2010

Dear Mr. Stacey,

Traffic Calming - Falmouth Way, Thatcham

Thank you for your letter and plans dated 13th September 2010, which were considered by the Planning Committee of this Council on 30th September.

The Members resolved that objection be raised to the proposed 'build out' given the lack of supporting evidence justifying the proposed expenditure or impact on kerbside parking issues at the eastern end of Falmouth Way.

Yours sincerely,

Elane Han

Elaine Hare (Mrs) Town Clerk



